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Ecclesfield Conservation Group

Abbreviated minutes of the Meeting on 21st July 2008, at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Secretary: Roger Tordoff [[image: image1.png]conservation ecclesheldi@amail com



]

Minutes Secretary: Jim Percival [[image: image2.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



]

Residents: Including the chair, a total of 19 people attended– all were Residents (or intended residents) of Ecclesfield Village. Unless new attendees wish to provide email addresses, the total emailed distribution list for these minutes and agenda remains at 20.

Apologies

J.E sent his apologies.

Actions outstanding

Next Meeting: Our next meeting was scheduled for 18th August 2008 at 7:30, downstairs in the Stocks. 

Membership Cards: - If possible, membership cards are to be printed out and distributed to paying members at the next meeting.

Signs: S.H. is inviting members to give their opinions on the two cast iron signposts with missing arms to Sheffield City Council via their web form at … http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/betterroadsigns or by phoning Street Force on 0114 273 4567. As noted on Page 4 of the Star July 14th, Councillor Sylvia Dunkley, member of the cabinet for culture, leisure and street-scene is involved in making £200,000 available for street signs. 

[Also, if anybody knows the whereabouts of the missing arms to any of these cast iron signs, please let us know]

Further Funding: R.T. is hoping for a reply to his letter to the Clerk to Ecclesfield Parish Council, Mr Philip Allass which will give hope of additional funding. Also, J.P. has been asked to co-ordinate with A.M. over a list of possible funding sources. [If anybody knows of any funding ideas for the list let me know at [image: image3.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



]

Gala: Please send any offers of contributions (e.g. a table etc.) to our joint stand at the Ecclesfield Gala to K.F. Any photographs (e.g. of conservation issues) or offers of laminating to J.P. at [image: image4.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



.

Village green: It was agreed that S.H. should contact T.I. to obtain her thoughts, and perhaps those of her parishioners on the desirability of the land adjacent to the church being designated Ecclesfield’s “village green”.

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of our meeting of 23rd June 2008, dated 30th June were taken “as read”.

Membership Fee: As decided at the last meeting, P. B. collected the group’s annual subscription of £5.

Other income: R.T. has gratefully acknowledged the offer of £50 from Ecclesfield Parish Council, and S.H. has received an offer of £500 from the “Ecclesfield Welfare Charities” if we wish to restore signposts, and clear the land adjacent to Town End Road.

Resolutions Passed

None.

Noted

White Bear: We welcomed Mr T. Wadsworth who told us that Jaguar Estates intended to preserve the exterior and even to retain the sign on the now empty “White Bear”. They expect to be looking for one or more tenants following its conversion to business use some time in 2009. [Enquiries to http://www.jaguarestates.com/index/welcome ]

Football Traffic: R.T. had received a letter from Simon Botterill, Manager of the Traffic Management Team saying that football traffic should be using M1, Junction 36, and the A61, not Ecclesfield Junction 35.

Other Traffic: R.T. wrote a letter to Mr John Bann, head of the Transport and Highways Division, informing them of the problems caused by traffic passing through Ecclesfield and enquiring as to possible ways of ameliorating the situation. We note the interim reply from Richard Proctor saying that we would receive a full response in due course the Highways Department.

News

Revitalisation of the Park Group: Questionnaires are being distributed and will shortly be made available on the web [ at www.ecclesfieldgroups.com ]. Completed questionnaires can be returned via Ecclesfield Library (or return envelopes).

Meetings of the Parks Group, (which are open to committee members and those willing to join the committee), are scheduled for the 28th July, 8th September, and 29th September. Meetings now take place in the Black Bull at 7:00 pm.

Bulb Hotline: We were reminded that bags of bulbs (maximum 2 bags each), including bags of crocuses, will be available for picking up until the end of September. The “bulb hotline is 273 6533 [ http://sccplugins.sheffield.gov.uk/press/news/aRelease.asp?akey=4575&Mon=01/08/2007 ]

Subjects left until the next meeting

Please contact K.F or J.P. with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.
